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June 23, 2019 

10:00 a.m. 

Second Sunday after Pentecost 

 

 

 

"A great prophet has arisen in our 

midst," and "God has visited his 

people." ─Luke 7:16 

 

http://www.federatedchurch.org/


ORDER OF SERVICE 

WE GATHER IN GOD’S NAME 

GATHERING 

 *Standing to praise God. 

Bolded words are spoken by the congregation.                                                                                                

 

LIGHTING OF THE CANDLE 

CALL OF THE BELL 

 

PRELUDE                                                              Oh How He Loves You and Me - Kurt Kaiser 

(Please enter into a time of centering silence during the Prelude)                                    Roy Campbell 

 

WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

CALL TO WORSHIP   

Leader: Something inside, so strong, pulls us, beckons us: 

Congregation:  Some presence in the still of the night; 

Leader:  A sense of peace on a frantic day; 

Congregation:  A fragment of a dream that bears much promise. 

Leader:  Something inside, so strong, steadies us, calms us: 

Congregation:  A quiet confidence that we will make it through; 

Leader: A growing faith that we are not alone; 

Congregation:  A sense of wonder that opens new vistas. 

Leader:  Something inside, so strong, calls us to this place. 

Congregation:  Something inside, so strong, causes us to pray and to sing. 

 

 

OPENING PRAYER  

Lord, you have been faithful to gather us before you this day. Quiet now our thoughts 

that together we may hear your word. Empty our fretful minds and fill them with the 

assurance of your presence. In Jesus’ name, Amen. 

 

*HYMN                                                                 #19  Come, Thou Fount of Every Blessing 



 

WE RECEIVE GOD’S WORD 

 

SCRIPTURE    Luke 7: 11-17     Page 839  

 

Lector:                           This is the Word of the Lord 

    Thanks be to God  

       

HYMN                                                                                     #387   Near to the Heart of God 

 (Congregation remains seated) 

 

SERMON                        The Heart of God                                          Rev. Terry Martinson 

  

WE RESPOND TO GOD’S WORD 

 

OUR OFFERING TO GOD 

PRAYER OF DEDICATION 

OFFERTORY                                                              Nearer My God to The – Lowell Mason 

 

*DOXOLOGY:  Praise God from whom all blessings flow; Praise him all creatures here 

below; Praise him above ye heavenly host; Praise Father, Son and Holy Ghost. Amen 

                                   

SPECIAL MUSIC                                                                                Traumerie – Franz Liszt 

 

Please sign and pass the Friendship Book (in the aisle seats) so we may greet each other by name.  

If you are worshipping with us for the first time, please add your contact information. 

 

A TIME FOR PRAYER 

SILENT PRAYER/MORNING PRAYER 

THE LORD’S PRAYER: Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name. Thy 

kingdom come, Thy will be done on earth as it is in Heaven. Give us this day our 

daily bread. And forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against 

us. And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil. For Thine is the 

kingdom and the power and the glory forever. Amen 



WE DEPART TO SERVE 

 

*HYMN                                                                        #354  Open My Eyes, That I May See 

BENEDICTION 

 

POSTLUDE                                                                           Amazing Grace – John Newton 

 

  
 

Sermon notes 

(This space is intentionally left blank should you like to take notes on the service) 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

You are invited to keep this copy of the worship bulletin and take it home with you to 

share with another member of your family, or with a friend. 
 

Our Staff is Here to Help You 

          Rev. Philomena Hare……………………………………………Interim Pastor 

 pastorphilomena@federatedchurch.org 781-724-9835 

          Roy Campbell…………………………………………………Director of Music 

          Robin Fryer………………………………………………Church Administrator 

          Larry Frazier……………………………………………………………….Sexton 

          Kurt Richard……………………………………………………………….Sexton 
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Today we welcome as our guest minister, Rev. Terry Martinson. Rev. 

Martinson retired in 2013 after serving for 41 years as the pastor of The Old 

South Union Church in South Weymouth, MA. Retirement did not last long. 

Beginning in 2014, he served for two years as the interim pastor of The 

Federated Church on Martha’s Vineyard, followed by almost three years as the 

interim pastor of The Dennis Union Church. Terry is a 1969 graduate of Bethany 

College (W.Va.) and a 1972 graduate of Princeton Theological Seminary. He is 

the author of Youth Group Seeds: A Practical Guide to Growing a Youth Group. 

Terry and his wife, Marcia, live in Plymouth, MA. They have two sons and five 

grandchildren. 

 

Remember in Prayer:  

Prayers for Judy Curry, sister to Dana Carter. 

*Prayers for Susan Godoy – 289 South St., Hyannis, MA 

*Prayers for René King-192 Zeno Crocker Rd., Centerville, 

MA 02632 

Prayers for Ginny Powers – Mayflower Place, 579 Buck 

Island Rd., W. Yarmouth, MA 02673 

*Prayers for Donald Rose – Cousin to René King. 

*New Concern 
 

Our Deacon of the Day is Wendy McKay.   Greeter: Carol Wroblewski   

Ushers:  Dana Carter, Faye LaVallee, Linda and Bob Macallister 

 
Effective July 1, 2019 the office will be open Tuesday through Thursday 10 am 

to 3 pm. Rev. Philomena however, will have office hours on Monday from 10 

am to 5 pm.  Also, starting July 1st all articles for the News portion of the 

bulletin must be to Robin no later than Tuesday at 3:00. 
 



 

  

 
 

Beloved, 

This announcement is to let you know that I will be attending my denomination’s General Synod 

as a delegate from the Massachusetts Conference of the United Church of Christ, (June 19-26) and 

will return to Hyannis on Thursday June 27).  

During my absence, please direct all pastoral concerns to Mrs. Geri Brown (508-775-9123). 

Every two years, about 700 elected delegates from the Conferences and Covenanted Ministries of 

the United Church of Christ and several thousand visitors come from all over the United States 

and from other parts of the world to gather together for worship, learning and renewal, and to 

conduct the business of the denomination.  This business includes a variety of matters, from 

approval of national budgets for domestic and worldwide ministries to consideration of 

resolutions on important social and ethical issues of our time.  The next General Synod 32 will be 

held in Milwaukee WI in 2019. 

 

Delegate to General Synod – June 19 – June 26 

Keeping you Informed 

 

 

MUG FOR MISSIONS – Loose Change 

The Mission Committee is asking everyone in the church to put their loose change in a Mug for 

Missions.  After church pick up a mug and throw your loose change in it.  At the end of each 

month the Mission Committee will have a bucket available for you to put your loose change in.  

Please use the zip lock bag in the mug to bring your change to church the last Sunday of each 

month.  Money collected will be used to offset the Mission Budget.  Thank you for your help. We 

are going to be running this campaign at least through December. 

The Mission Committee 

 

ANNOUNCING! 

“320 MAIN CONCERT SERIES” 

The Federated Church of Hyannis will host a concert series beginning June 23rd and 

continuing through September. Below is a preliminary list of what’s to come: 

 June 23:  Giocosa – String Quartet 

 June 30:  Dr. Steve Young – Organ Recital 

 July 14:  Joe Mongelli and Friends – Jazz 

 July 21:  Greg Sullivan – Guitar Recital 

Concerts will begin at 3:20 pm each Sunday. Tickets are $22 at the door. These concerts 

are to benefit The Federated Church of Hyannis.  www.music320.org. 



 

  
UPCOMING WEEK’S EVENTS 
June 23 11:30 am Church Committee Meeting in the Parlor 
June 23    6:00 pm NA Meeting in Fellowship Hall 
June 24          10:00-12:00  Free Café in Baldwin Hall 
June 24    7:30 pm Al-Anon Meeting in Baldwin Hall  
June 24    7:30 pm AA Meeting in Fellowship Hall 
June 24  7:00 pm Cape Harmony Concert in the Sanctuary 
June 25     7:30 pm NA Meeting in the Resource Room 
June 26          10:00-12:00  Free Café in Baldwin Hall 
June 26   12:00 pm AA Meeting in Baldwin Hall 
June 27 10:00 am Pineapple Nook open 
June 27   5:45 pm NA in the Resource Room 
June 27    7:30 pm Women’s AA Meeting in Baldwin Hall 
June 28 10:00 am Prayer Group Meeting 
June 28   8:00 pm Hyannis Sound Concert in the Sanctuary 
June 27   7:30 pm NA Meeting in Fellowship Hall 
 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Month Birthdays    Anniversaries 

June 
1 Carl Meade      20  Prudy and Rob Stewart             

3 Bill McKay      23  Patrick and Barbara LaPorte    

16 Jennie D’Amico                         30  Hid and Joyce Welch 

17 Philomena Hare    

24 Marion Johnson 

24 Bob Webb     

26 Margaret Harding     
 

MISSION OF THE MONTH 

  

The Mission of the Month for May and June will be the collection of 

diapers and wipes or monetary donations for the Baby Center at the 

church. The Baby Center provides essentials such as diapers, wipes and 

clothing as well as gently used items for struggling families with young 

children.   This is another service that our Missions can help through  
 



 

 
The Friendly Thrift Shop 

 Don’t you just like to read a good book while you’re on the beach or during the 

evening?  You’re in luck as your friends here at the Friendly Thrift Shop have some 

great reading material for all of the book worms out there! 

 Starting on Thursday, June 20th, all of our books will be half price.  This great 

sale will last for a limited time. It ends on Saturday, June 29th! 

 We’re in need of gently used……….slippers, blankets, towel sets, flatware 

(spoons and forks), linen, tote bags and sheet sets. 

 We are also in need of some more friendly volunteers!  We need you on Fridays 

and/or Saturdays either half a day or the hours that we’re open.  For more information, 

please contact our Thrift Shop Manager, Wendy McKay at  

508-775-5395 during the hours we’re open which are: 

 Thursday   10:00 – 3:00 

 Friday        10:00 – 3:00 

 Saturday   10:00 – 1:00 

               We would like to express our appreciation to all of volunteers who provide 

support for The Friendly Thrift Shop.  It’s your help that keeps this important ministry 

going. 

Many blessings, 

Wendy McKay 
 

our donations. Each spring we hold this drive and we are hoping it will 

again be a success.  Donations may be left at Church.  If you would 

prefer to donate cash or a check, you may use the Mission envelopes in 

the pew holders.  Please mark “Missions” on the check memo.  Thank 

you for your continued support of our Church’s missions. 
 
 


